
February 17, 2023 Newsletter

Upcoming Dates

February        20- No School (President’s Day)
23- Career & Trade Fair 11:15am-1:45pm
23- ACT Registration 8:30-10:45am
24- Black Owned Business Expo 6:00-8:00pm
26- Close Up Washington DC Trip (through March 2nd)

March              2- Mid Quarter
2- AVID 9 Augsburg College Visit
6- Parent Advisory Council 6:00pm
7- ACT
7- Parent-Teacher Conferences 4:00-7:00pm
9- Parent-Teacher Conferences 4:00-7:00pm

10- No School (Professional Development)
14-16 Bilingual Seals Assessment
16- Outfront MN Youth Summit 8:30-2:30pm
17- 25th Annual Putnam County Spelling Bee Musical Show 7:00-9:00pm

ACT REGISTRATION

The ACT will be given at Como Park Senior High School on March 7, 2023. All juniors and seniors
who did not take it last year have the opportunity to take the ACT for free.

Registration will be in the library on Thursday, February 23rd from 8:30-10:45 am according to last
name.

8:30-9:15am- Students with last name beginning with A-H
9:15-10:00am- Students with last name beginning with I-Q
10:00-10:45am- Students with last name beginning with R-Z







ATTENTION COMO STAFF AND STUDENTS!!!

Due to popular demand, the school store/coffee shop is open every day. We
are open period 1 on B days, and period 2 on A days.

We thank you all for the support as our students learn valuable work
experience and develop interpersonal social skills.

We sell Cougar Merchandise, Coffee, Tea, Lattes and Cocoa.

If you have not visited yet, please do!

MCA & MTAS Testing 2022-23

Each spring, the Minnesota Comprehensive Assessments (MCA) or the Minnesota Test of Academic Skills
(MTAS) are provided to students in mathematics (grades 3-8 and 11), reading (grades 3-8 and 10), and
science (grades 5, 8 and in high school upon completing biology). Most students take the MCA; however,
some students who receive special education services and meet eligibility requirements take the MTAS.
Both tests provide information about student learning of grade level content in reading, mathematics, and
science. The MCA and MTAS are used to meet federal and state legislative requirements. The tests are
administered every year to measure student learning relative to the Minnesota Academic Standards that
specify what students in a particular grade should know and be able to do.

Students will take the MCA or MTAS between March 6-May 5, 2023. If you would prefer that your student
not participate in statewide standardized testing, please inform your student’s principal of that choice by
providing a written note or a completed MDE Parent/Guardian Participation Guide and Refusal form.

For more information on the MCA, MTAS and the MDE Parent/Guardian Participation Guide and Refusal
form, please go to:

● SPPS Family Testing Information website: spps.org/Page/33916
● MDE’s Family Testing Information website: education.mn.gov/MDE/fam/tests/

Please reach out to Jamie Hoffman if you have any questions at jamie.hoffman@spps.org or 651-744-5529.

https://www.spps.org/Page/33916
https://education.mn.gov/MDE/fam/tests/
mailto:jamie.hoffman@spps.org


PARENT/TEACHER CONFERENCES

Tuesday March 7th from 4:00-7:00pm

Thursday March 9th from 4:00-7:00pm

Interpreters are available

Need transportation? Contact Jamie Hoffman at jamie.hoffman@spps.org or 651-744-5529 for more
information.

mailto:jamie.hoffman@spps.org


Feeling the Winter blahs? Need something fun and/or challenging to do after school? Check
out one of our clubs after school! There are a variety of activities to choose from. Click here
for more details.

Have you ordered your yearbook yet?

Cost: $55.00

Order at

https://ybpay.lifetouch.com/

Como Yearbook order code:

14933023

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1PycXeWeNk2sDJ2-i9Pt2ESJ-EuxoiSAWOEHSCSa4EwI/edit?usp=sharing
https://ybpay.lifetouch.com/




Black-Owned Business Expo
Join us on Friday, February 24th from 6-7:30 PM for the Black-Owned Business Expo. This student-led event will
feature a panel with five local businesses that are Black-owned, as they share their business insights about
challenges and achievements of running a successful business. Stay with us afterwards for a mini expo where you
can purchase and connect with some of these Black-owned businesses. A light dinner will be provided for
attendees. Online registration for the event is encouraged: https://forms.gle/8ptkv6ZgpXiz6DmJ7

https://forms.gle/8ptkv6ZgpXiz6DmJ7


GREAT THINGS HAPPENING AT COMO

Our National African American Parent Involvement Day event was a memorable one! Thanks to
everyone who came out and contributed. It was a very special day for Como Park Senior High
School. Click here for photos.

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1C-bv0244ey1TDuFtJITchQqn-burS5Bx?usp=share_link


The Como Park MCJROTC program has been very busy volunteering in the community, competing,
helping our school with events, and building comradery with each other by just having some fun.

The El Rio Rec Center Winter
Wonderland Community Service Event
indoors and outdoors in South Saint
Paul was led by Sophomore Cadet
Sumalee Reh. Afterwards cadets
chowed on local Mexican chicken &
pork tacos.😋

Congratulations MCJROTC on another solid performance competing at the annual Upper Midwest
Cretin Durham Hall Drill Meet. Cadets on fire now as they close their fourth drill competition of the
school year. All did spectacular. A special shout out to Cadet "Chi" Say who led her team to a
first-place win against 11 other JROTC's from surrounding states. OOH RAH.



MCJROTC Pie Promo Party was a huge success. Congratulations to now Cadet Sergeant Jesus Flores, Cadet Sergeant
Sumalee Reh, Cadet Sergeant Hser "Chi" Say, Cadet Corporal Rihanna Said, Cadet Lance Corporal Nolan Rognerud,
Cadet Lance Corporal Olga Tetevi, Cadet Lance Corporal Roman Rivers, Cadet Lance Corporal Jayden Eagan-Crowley,
Cadet Lance Corporal Providence Mwakana, Cadet Private First-Class Sarah Williams, Cadet First-Class Landon Baker.
They all passed their promotion test tonight and enjoyed pie too.

The MCJROTC cadets celebrate Valentine’s Day Karaoke style dancing, sharing Valentines, and munching down sweets
in the MCJROTC classroom on February 14th. ❤️



Valentine's Day is a holiday where we celebrate love and
the people we love, but it is also a day used to spread
awareness for the loved ones we have lost and who are
no longer with us. The Missing and Murdered Indigenous
Women's March is held on February 14th, Valentine’s Day,
to commemorate the indigenous people who have gone
missing and/or murdered throughout the years due to
kidnappings, trafficking and many other reasons. The
purpose of the march was not only to remember who we
have lost, but to show that indigenous people are still here
and to recognize that many cases of missing murdered
indigenous women have been dropped, closed, and
haven't been solved. Our braided journey students went to
The march located in Minneapolis to show their support,
starting in the Phillips neighborhood where marchers
gathered to share stories on who they’ve lost and how we
are coming together to become a stronger and more
unified community. People wear traditional clothing and
carry handmade posters to show whom they had lost, and
mark their faces with a red hand painted over their mouth

to show how they have been silenced over many years. A crowd of people gathered to listen to the marcher’s stories
and how as a community they can still come together to support one another regardless of race, color, and tribe.
When the march had started, so did the rain and freezing weather, but that didn't stop them from walking the streets of
Minneapolis to show that they are still here and advocating for awareness of all of the indigenous women and children
that are still missing to this day.





Ready, Set, FAFSA!
Register to participate in this informative virtual webinar series about financial aid and college
planning. Registered attendees will be entered for a chance to win a $500 scholarship.





Career Trade Fair

Como is excited to host another Career Trade Fair event at Como on Thursday, February 23rd from

11:10 - 1:40. Students will attend the event with their classes on a rotational schedule. Feel free to

engage your child in conversation about their potential post-secondary plans and what kinds of

careers they imagine for themselves. Vendors and presenters at the fair will be from a diverse mix

of industries that includes the trades, healthcare, hospitality, realty and more. For questions or

more information, reach out to Ms. Aisha in the Career Pathways Center (CPC) at

amohamed.ach@spps.org.

mailto:amohamed.ach@spps.org


Pick-up a field trip permission form from the Get Ready! Office (2614) for the opportunity to visit Winona State

University. All Como students are welcome, however due to limited spaces, seniors and juniors will be prioritized. For

questions or concerns, please contact Ms. Mai Chue (mmoua.getr@spps.org or 651-706-6032, call/text) or Mr. S

(steven.martinez.grande@state.mn.us or 651-706-6035, call/text).

Our library could use your support
Hello Como Families!

In order to provide current, relevant, and inclusive books for our students, for the last three
years I’ve been using Donors Choose. There isn’t enough money in the budget to give kids the
books they deserve.

Donors Choose is an amazing company that pairs community members and businesses who
wish to support students with educators who are seeking resources for those students.

As a donor, you can pick a project and make a donation of any amount. When the project is
fully funded, Donors Choose will purchase the items selected by the teacher or in this case,
your child's librarian, and ship them to the school directly.

To provide students with quality books our library has had 21 projects funded totaling over
$16,000 in the last 3 years! With inflation and challenging times, 5 of my last 6 campaigns
this school year have expired without funding.

I’m hoping you can help support our library and student literacy by donating at the link
below. I currently have two projects posted:

Book Clubs as an Alternative to Discipline
and

Urban Teens in Need of Modern Poetry

Donors Choose

https://secure.donorschoose.org/profile/teacher-stats.html?teacher=5297157_13687813&utm_source=dc&utm_medium=directlink&utm_campaign=header&utm_term=donor_6948432&rf=directlink-dc-2023-01-header-donor_6948432








Mccarron Lake Dairy Queen wants to hire Como Students!
1739 Rice St.

Must be at least 16 years old. Must be able to work some nights and weekends. If
you’re looking for a fun, flexible job this is the place for you! Stop in to fill out an
application!


